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R. A. DAVIES (Ed.): Index Kewensis. Supplement 17. Namesof Seed-bearing plants

at the rank of Family and below published between January 1976 and the end of

1980 with some Omissions from earlier years. Compiled by J.L.M. Pinnerf and

T. A. Bencet. Clarendon Press, Oxford, 1987. 356 pp. Cloth. Price £ 75.00. ISBN

0-19-854532-0.

R.A. DAVIES (Ed.): Index Kewensis. Supplement 18. Names of Seed-bearing plants

at the rank of Family and below published between January 1981 and the end of

1985 with some Omissions from earlier years. Compiled by J.L.M. Pinnerf, T. A.

Bencet, R.A. Davies & K.M. Lloyd. ClarendonPress, Oxford, 1987. IV + 346

pp. Cloth. Price £ 75.00. ISBN 0-19-854533-9.

R.A. DAVIES & K.M. LLOYD (Comps.): Kew Index for 1986. Names of Seed-

bearing plants, Ferns, and Fern allies at the rank of Family and below published

during 1986 with some Omissions from earlier years. Clarendon Press, Oxford,

1987. 195 pp. Paperback. Price £ 15.00. ISBN 0-19-854227-5; ISSN 0951-7502.

Finally, the new Kew Index, which is in principle identical to the Index Kewen-

sis, will come out every year, the Index Kewensis eitherevery five years as usual, or

possibly even every ten years thanks to the Kew Index. P.W. Leenhouts

The Index Kewensis seems too well known for more than an announcement. On

the other hand, however, it is of so great practical value to the plant taxonomist that

even the slightest change may be distinctly practical or not. And thanks to the use

made of the computer thereare some changes this time. The most important one, dis-

tinctly for the better, is the fact that whereas Supplement 17 still came out with the

about normal time lapse of seven years, Supplement 18 was published only about

1½ year after the closing date. The yearly Kew Index, the first issue of which is

also announced here, will even reduce this lapse to less than one year! Furthermore,

from 1986 on in the Kew Index, and accordingly in the Index Kewensis, the Ferns

and Fern allies will also be included. A change to the worse was that the very practi-

cal list of ‘New and overlooked generic names listed under families’ was discontin-

ued in Supplement 17. Luckily, this list was reinstated in Supplement 18.

One wish for the Supplements to come: the computer may make it possible to give

cross references from the basionym to new combinations, new names etc. Doubt-

less, this would make it easier to trace the way a name has gone and not to lose sight
of it.


